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Submission of Statement of 
Account and Annual Statements of 

Accounts for Z Benefits

PhilHealth shall implement the policy on the Statement of Account (SOA) 
for all Z Benefits claims, regardless of tranche, with dates of admission 
or benefit availment starting February 15, 2023.  Moreover, beginning 
January 1, 2023, contracted health facilities shall prepare Annual 
Statements of Accounts (Annual SOA) for each Z Benefits package to be 
submitted on or before March 15 of the following year. 

As such, all PhilHealth Regional Offices shall inform and update the 
contracted health facilities for Z Benefits on PhilHealth Circular No. 2022-
0024 (Statement of Account (SOA) Requirement for Z Benefits Claims 
Submission). The said Circular may be downloaded from the PhilHealth 
website (www.philhealth.gov.ph) for reference. 

Further inquiries or clarifications may be coursed through the PhilHealth 
Callback Channel at 0917-898-7442 or the PhilHealth Regional and Local 
Health Insurance Offices.


